Patient Group Meeting Wednesday 10th December 2015

Present: - Isabel O’donovan
Maxine Baron
Mike Brererton
Eileen Frater
Jacqueline Royle
Stephen Wallwork

Apologies: - Rosalie Sharpe

Doctors Update

Dr Bath sadly left the practice at the beginning of October to relocate to the North East of Scotland to be with her husband.  She will be missed by many unfortunately at this stage we have been unable to replace her due to recruitment crisis.

Dr Nutt is currently on paternity leave he became a father for the first time at the weekend.

Stephen wanted to know how recruitment was being tackled in this area – Maxine explained that there had been a big recruitment drive across the NHS in Cumbria & Cumbria sent representatives to the careers fair’s in London from all specialities to encourage NHS workers to come & live & work in Cumbria – there were no expressions of interest from any Doctors but Cumbria was lucky to recruit some nursing staff.  Isabel explained that new GP’s do not want the burden of an old building or staff they prefer to have salaried posts where there are no ties or commitments to mortgages.
New medical centre brief update – to date ourselves, Liverpool House, Abbey Practice, Atkinson Health Centre, Dr Wyatt & Family Medical Practice are all moving into the new purpose built medical centre along with Community Services (podiatry, children’s services, community physiotherapy), in-house pharmacy urgent care centre & ambulance department will be located on the site.  Jacquie felt that this package was like a good marriage & could only be good for the local community & town centre.  Single handed practices are now struggling it is better for the patients & the Doctors to work with more services being made available.
Due to the new medical centre happening locally & Dr Wyatt struggling to recruit we are planning to merge practice & both practices work out of Risedale Surgery until the new medical centre is built.  We have submitted our business case & await approval from area team.  We will need to increase our nursing capacity to accommodate Dr Wyatt’s patients an additional 15 hours practice nursing & 30-hours healthcare assistant.   Our nursing team is currently helping out with extra sessions at Dr Wyatt’s practice.  When we move into the new premises some surgeries want to continue to operate the way they currently do & others want to start sharing back office functions, nursing staff, bulk buying to save costs – we will be going with the sharing functions as this seems to be the best way forward.  Maxine sits on the committee for the new build once she has access to the plans she will share these with the group.
CQC update

Dr Gupta has now officially been accepted as a Registered Manager by CQC – under the new regime she had to travel to Preston to be interviewed by a panel of inspectors.  We have an impending CQC visit which will probably happen in January/February 2015.

Patient Survey

It’s that time of year again – we need to run a patient survey.  The group do not feel that these surveys are necessary or productive as we have the same responses each time.  But as this is one of the NHS tick box exercises they were happy to go ahead & incorporate some of last year’s questions for this year.  Maxine updated everyone on the Friends & Family Test that the government has introduced this year which is now part of our contract – we need to ask patients if they would recommend the Surgery to friends & family   one question that was suggested for the survey is “Do you think NHS England should be disbanded”
Any Other Business

Stephen wanted to raise a problem with prescriptions at the practice & felt that as a group this was the right way to deal with these problems he also didn’t have one of his problems responded to in a timely fashion – Maxine apologised for not responding promptly.  He also suggested that people drop the Doctor title at these forums – dignity & respect.  Mike suggested that the group also use the yahoo forum for this – the Doctors also need to sign up for this group which will the group to communicate more effectively & thus eventually reduce the meetings we need to have.  If Mike lets Maxine have details on how to set the Doctors up she is happy to do this.
Listening Group – Mike has been attending the listening group forums locally & he felt that these were really useful, at the last meeting it was suggested that the patient forum groups join together to be a bigger voice for Furness locality everyone agreed.  Can Maxine find out who Mike needs to communicate with he offered to set the group up with a yahoo forum like the one we use.
